Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on 19th May 2016 at 6.00pm
Those present: Kevin Ayton (KA), Ian Collis (IC), Bob Trickey (BobT), Richard Coleman (RC), County Councillor David Wilby (DW), and Clerk Derek Patience. There was 1 member of the public in attendance, David Burt
	Item
	Minute
	Action

	1. Apologies
2. Election of Chairman & Vice-Chairman Apologies
3. Declarations of Interest

4. Minutes of the 2014 Annual Meeting
6. Review and adoption of Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Code of Conduct
7. Review of Inventory of Assets

8. Review and confirmation of arrangements for insurance
9. Finance – To approve Annual  Statement of Accounts and Annual Governance
10. Review of the Council’s membership of other bodies

11. Review of The Parish Council’s policy for dealing with the press/media 
12. Review of the Coiuncil’s Risk Assessments and Management policy

13. County Councillors’ Report

14. Police Report

15. Chairman’s 

Report 

16. Any other business

17. Public Questions
	County Councillor Chris Parsons, PC Laurie Appleton

Kevin Ayton was elected as Chairman, on the proposal of IC, seconded BobT, all in favour. The Chairman signed Acceptance of Office Form
Bob Trickey was elected Vice-Chairman, proposed IC, seconded KA all in favour
None. 

The minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 19th. May 2014, which had been agreed at the Parish Council meeting on 3rd. September 2015, were reviewed. There were no matters arising.
These documents are posted on the Parish Council Website, and hard copies distributed to Councillors. Standing Orders had been revised at the meeting on 3rd. August 2012, and a new Code of Conduct adopted at the same time. There had been no changes to either the Standing Orders or the Financial Regulations since last year’s meeting.
The inventory was found to be satisfactory. The Defibrillator installed last year is now included in the Inventory. KA reported on the demise of the grit spreader, and DW suggested contacting RCC for a replacement.
Insurance cover with Aviva is in its final year of the three year agreement, which expires on 28th. October 2016, and the cover is considered adequate for all insured risks. The Defibrillator has been included within the cover at no extra cost.
There was some discussion on the insurance of the Village Hall, which is now included as an asset in our inventory of assets. BobT agreed to review the cover which the Village Hall Management Trust holds in its own 3-year agreement, which also expires later this year. At that time it is proposed to take on the insurance of this asset within our own policy.
(a) Annual Statement of Accounts  The clerk reported that the internal audit of the accounts had been completed and found to be in order. The statement was adopted on the proposal of BobT, seconded IC, and signed by the Chairman and Clerk
(b) Annual Governance Statement​ This was adopted on the proposal of KA, seconded IC, and signed by the Chairman and Clerk

Essendine PC does not currently pay membership fees to any other bodies. 

The policy forms part of Standing Orders, and stipulates that any enquiry from press/media should be directed to the Chairman, or in his absence to the Clerk.

The Clerk outlined the risk assessments currently in place, but suggested that they should be reviewed in respect of the village hall and play area.
DW reported on local plans for development of new builds within Rutland over the next ten years, and in particular highlighted the Stamford Neighbourhood Plan, which is currently the subject of discussions between RCC, SKDC, Stamford First (Stamford TC) and other interested parties. These propose expansion of Stamford into areas of Rutland, in particular Ryhall, Little Casterton, and, to a lesser extent, Great Casterton and Tickencote. He advised the Parish Council to follow these diligently, with particular emphasis on the impact these will have on local issues such as traffic figures, speeding, etc.

He confirmed that RCC had now resolved to take on all street lighting within the County. 
LA had sent his apologies to the meeting, but had submitted a report which showed that there had been no reportable crimes within the village during the twelve months to 30th. March 2016. This compares with 11 crimes recorded in 2014-15.
The Chairman reported on the increased collaboration between the entities within the village – Village Hall, Village Trust, St. Mary’s NHW along with residents, local businesses and the police and RCC.
The introduction of fibre to the home broadband is a plus for the village, the result of the persistence of the Parish Council in the face of the denial of Government funding by RCC because of the PC’s initial initiative in bring broadband to the village in advance of the Digital Rutland scheme. 

Likewise, the PC’s persistence had finally found a solution to the speeding issues within the village, with speed indication devices (SIDs) finally being installed at the PC’s cost. There had been difficulties with these to start off with, but these have now been resolved, but increased costs as a result of these have yet to be resolved.
The local Neighbourhood Watch scheme was launched, by villagers, and this has in no small way contributed to the zero crime rate seen in the village this past year.

The Parish Council now has full responsibility for the grass cutting within the parish, and great improvements have been seen in this respect.

The Chairman expressed his thanks to the councillors, clerk and every person who spend their own time working for the village.
None
None

The Chairman closed the meeting at 6.40pm
	BobT
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